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Mr Waldemar Kütt, Head of Unit F.1. Bioeconomy Strategy, DG Research and Innovation, European 

Commission, welcomed the members of the Bioeconomy Stakeholders Panel to the 9th meeting. He 

emphasised the importance of the meeting, explaining that the European Commission is working on 

the update of the European Bioeconomy Strategy and Action Plan. In this context, the Commission is 

welcoming input from the Bioeconomy Stakeholders Panel with regard to actions that the 

stakeholders could do themselves to move the bioeconomy forward. Mr Kütt welcomed Ms 

Alexandra Neyts (EATiP) who introduced 

herself to the Panel as the new EATiP 

representative, replacing Mr Courtney Hough. 

Subsequently, the floor was given to the Chair 

of the Bioeconomy Stakeholders Panel, Ms 

Joanna Dupont-Inglis (EuropaBio) who 

presented the meeting agenda. The Chair also 

underlined the relevance of the BioSTEP 

Conference which took place the day before 

and was attended by a number of Panel members.  

 

 

 

The Panel meeting started with short presentations of the main insights from the interactive 

workshop entitled "The Bioeconomy Manifesto as a Collaborative Tool for Facilitating Innovation and 

Growth for a Stronger European Bioeconomy" held on 17 November 2017 as to build on these 

insights in the following session on "participation in bioeconomy actions". Mr Ortwin Costenoble 

(CEN-CENELEC), Vice-Chair of the Panel, explained briefly the set-up and the outcomes of that 

workshop.  

"Open session"  

Afterwards, Mr Costenoble gave an overview of the 

issues discussed during the open session. He noted that 

bio-based should not be positioned as the opposite of 

fossil, but a property enhancer and an end-use improver. 

Bio-based products would be best placed on the market 

where they enhance and improve properties. It was 

suggested that stakeholders in general need to shift 

away from the concept of linearity or discussing end-of-

life. Instead, they should examine if the bioeconomy has 

specific examples of systematic products use. 

Stakeholders should try to initiate actions on research (programmes), innovation and good examples 

of projects that use agriculture, forestry and marine/aquaculture products and processes together. 

The societal change required to have people reconsider coordinated processes amongst feedstock-

based products could be a discussion item for the Panel. 

1 .  W E L C O M E 

2 .  M A N I F E S T O W O R K S H O P  FO L L O W- U P 

https://ec.europa.eu/research/bioeconomy/index.cfm?pg=policy&lib=panel
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